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In June 2024, Tarrant County changed its ILA renewal process from a yearly fiscal year
renewal to a proposed end-of-construction process.

The original ILA included an attachment that detailed the project schedule and
reimbursement schedule by the County. Tarrant County encountered several projects that
experienced delays for several reasons, including utility relocations, ROW acquisitions, etc.

Due to these delays, the schedules in the ILAs, including the Village Creek Parkway
Extension project, were no longer valid.

Since the change in the renewal process includes removing the project schedule and
reimbursement schedule, an amendment to the current approved ILA is required.
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ILA Renewal Process



Widen and reconstruct approximately 0.5 
mile of Stone Rd/Village Creek Pkwy from 
McCall St. to Alsbury Blvd.
• Construct a four-lane divided concrete roadway

 Enhances safety with raised median

 Creates additional space for landscaping and beautification

 Modification at McCall Street to include 

 No additional ROW needed
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Project Elements
Approved in 2022-2027 CIP
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Updated Project Schedule

2024 2026

Franchise Utility 
Relocations
Feb 2025

Final Design
December 2024

Advertise/Award/Beg
in Construction
June 2025

End Construction/TDLR 
Review
October 2026

Coordination continues with property owners for easements and could affect schedule –
• Drainage 
• Trail
• Temporary construction 
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Action Requested

Approve an amendment to CSO#480885-01-2023,

Funding Interlocal Agreement (ILA) with Tarrant County

for the Design and Construction of Stone Rd. / Village

Creek Parkway Widening Project.



Questions / Comments

Staff Contact

Michelle McCullough

Deputy Director / City Engineer

817-426-9616

mmccullough@burlesontx.com
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